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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

2021 has been a tumultuous and challenging year in many ways, 

both for individuals, families and the community.  Yet, as the 

school year draws to a close, it is with a sense of both gratitude 

and pride that I reflect on our journey this year and the way that 

we have supported each other through the challenges we have 

faced. With that in mind I would like to thank each and every 

member of our community for the contribution they have made. 

To  our students who displayed resilience and a positive attitude 

as they adapted first, to learning from home, and then to 

returning to school with COVID restrictions . 

To our parents who juggled their own work commitments while 

supporting their children’s learning and who responded with  

grace and good humour to the many changes to procedures 

throughout the year.

To our staff, teachers, office support staff and teacher’s aides 

who have worked tirelessly to support students and families 

through these unprecedented times adapting procedures and 

protocols to ensure that each transition was as smooth as it 

possibly could be.

To Father Henry, who as always, leads our community with grace 

and compassion.

With the Christmas season upon us I would like to take this 

opportunity to wish each and everyone of you the blessings of 

the season. May the peace of the Christ child be present within 

your families and may this Christmas be a time to stop and 

reflect on the blessings that we have.

May 2022 bring you much joy and many successes. For those 

families moving out of the area or changing schools, we wish you 

every success. I look forward to seeing all our other families in 

the New Year – refreshed and ready for learning 

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Tuesday, 14th 
December
Last day of 
Term 4 for all 
students in 
2021

2022 First day of 
Term 1 for Yrs 1 - 6
Tuesday, 1st 
February

Kindergarten 2022 
first FULL day of 
school
Thursday, 3rd 
February

Click here to 
view a 360° 

Virtual Tour of 

OLOL

 
 

 
 
 

Stay informed: Link 
to NSW Health

 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2022 

The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2022 

encourage them to submit 

their enrolment application.  

We have limited spaces 

available in 2021.  If you are 

an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2022  it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

HELPFUL WEBSITE 
LINKS:

Click on the image 
above to see our 
OLOL Seven Hills 

Facebook Page for 
the latest photos and 

updates. Like and 
Follow!

Or visit our school 
website below:

 
 

https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://www.facebook.com/OLOLprimarysevenhills
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://ceo-web.parra.catholic.edu.au/tourololshills/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/


Out and About   
I would like to thank all the members of our school community who make Our Lady of Lourdes 
such a wonderful place to work, learn and grow in. I have thoroughly enjoyed my first year as 
Assistant Principal of Our Lady of Lourdes and loved getting to know the community. I would like 
to thank our students, parents and staff for your resilience and commitment to ensuring that we 
continued learning and growing during these uncertain times. 

Over the holidays can I remind you that there is “no APP that can replace your LAP” in terms of 
reading with your children. Time spent together reading favourite books is so precious. I encourage 
all of our families to use some of the down time over the break to give children time to read to 
you, to listen to you read and to share favourite stories together.  Talking with and reading to our 
children is one of the most valuable gifts we can give and will in turn give you treasured memories 
of time together.

Over the summer break students are encouraged to join the Executive  Director’s Summer Reading 
Challenge. There are great prizes on offer and it is a great way to ensure that  students continue 
reading over the holiday break.

Students may join the challenge either by reading physical copies of books or by accessing ebooks 
via the various platforms advertised elsewhere in  the newsletter.
It would be great if a student from OLOL could win one of the challenge prizes.

Merry Christmas and may this Christmas season fill your hearts and homes with peace and joy. I 
am looking forward to working with you all again in partnership in 2022.

Margaret Ferguson - Assistant Principal

Staffing Update
In 2021 Mrs Janelle Bawden was seconded by CEDP to the position of Acting Religious Education Coordinator at 
Our Lady of the Rosary, Kellyville. Mrs Bawden has been appointed permanently in this role and will continue her 
leadership work at Our Lady of the Rosary, Kellyville in 2022.  I am certain you will join me in acknowledging Mrs 
Bawden’s hard work and commitment in the past to Our Lady of Lourdes in her roles as Religious Education 
Coordinator, diversity teacher and class teacher. We extend our best wishes to her for the future. 

I am pleased to announce that last week Mrs Lucy Messina was permanently appointed as Religious Education 
Coordinator in 2022. Congratulations Mrs Messina and we wish you all the best in this role.



Term 4 School Activities
This term with some easing of restrictions we hope to be able to engage with some of our usual 

activities during the term albeit adapted to ensure COVID19 safe plans. 

Please read carefully as details are updated each fortnight.
Week 10

Year 6 Graduation Activities 9/12
Details of these activities have been  finalised as we work to meet current COVID safe guidelines . Please note these 
guidelines are subject to change at short notice. Nevertheless, Year 6 will celebrate their graduation with liturgy, a 
graduation ceremony where they will receive their graduation certificates in a modified format. These two events will be 
live streamed. 

The Year 6 disco is now able to be held within COVID safe protocols and adaptations in place. In 2021 staff only will attend. 
Children can be dropped and picked up from this event using our current kiss and drop and kiss and collect routines. 

Principal’s Picnic 10/12
Children who receive commendable effort in all Key Learning Areas in their school report have in the past been invited to a 
Principal Morning Tea held in the hall. This event will be modified in 2021 to meet COVID safe guidelines. 

Week 11

Students meet their teacher for 2022 13/12
Students will have the opportunity to meet their 2022 class teacher and 2022 classmates on this day. Between 11:15 and 
12:45 children will be participating in some “getting to know you” activities as a way of building confidence for a successful 
year ahead.

Last Day of School for students 14/12
This is the last day of the school year for 2021 for students. 

Staff Formation Day 15/12 
This day was originally planned for Friday of week 5 for Term 4. To lessen the impact for parents and students after only just 
returning to school the date was transferred to the end of the year. Please contact OOSH if you require supervision for your 
child on this day. 

Staff Development Day 16/12
Staff Planning for 2022. Please contact OOSH if you require supervision for your child on this day and/or 17 December 2021.
 

Christmas Hampers
This year we will once again be making class hampers of non-perishable food items, which will be used by the St Vincent de 
Paul to help those in need in our community. We are very aware that this request may cause financial strain to some of 
families and we do not wish to cause any additional financial strain. Please give what you can give to support others in 
need.

Please note that all the above details have been communicated at this point in time 
based on best available information and advice from NSW Health and CEDP 
guidelines. As you are aware this advice may change at any time and if so the school 
will adjust accordingly. Any changes or further information we will communicate to you 
as soon as practicable. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding as we 
continue to work together to keep our community safe.

.

 



Friday, 28th January Mathematics Assessment Interviews by                    

                                                                  appointment Years K - 6

Monday, 31st January              Mathematics Assessment interviews by

             appointment Years K -6

Tuesday, 1st February Years 1 - 6 classes begin for 2022

             Kindergarten Mathematics  

                                                                  Assessment interviews by appointment.

Wednesday, 2nd February Kindergarten First Day - 2 hour Session

Thursday, 3rd February              Classes begin for Kindergarten 2022- first Full Day



If your child/children will not be returning to Our Lady of Lourdes in 2022, would 
you kindly inform the office as soon as possible.

Notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 in relation to the 
following year’s enrolment.  In this circumstance the requirement of 10 weeks 
notice will be waived.

Christmas Children’s Mass – Friday, 24th December 6pm

Christmas Vigil Mass – Friday, 24th December 9pm

Christmas Midnight Mass – Friday, 24th December Midnight

Christmas Day Mass – Saturday, 25th December 8am

Christmas Day Mass – Saturday, 25th December 9:30am

Vigil Mass - Saturday, 25th December 6pm

MEDICATION POLICY

Please ensure that if your child is leaving at 
the end of the year to collect their 
medication from the school office.

Parents are responsible for:

Obtaining the relevant medication forms from 
the school and arranging for their completion 
and return

● Providing the medication in the 
original labeled container to the 
nominated staff member

● Ensuring the medication is not out of 
date and has an original pharmacy 
label with the student’s name, dosage 
and time to be taken

● Providing a request by parents and 
written instructions from a medical 
practitioner for medication that is not 
obtained on prescription, indicating:

■ Name of student
■ Condition for which the 

medication is required
■ Guidelines for 

administration

STUDENT EXTENDED LEAVE

Family holidays and travel outside of school holiday period will be 
considered individually based on your child’s attendance.  If your child is 
not returning on the first day of 2022 can you please inform the office either 
by phone or emailing ololshills@parra.catholic.edu.au.  If the leave is more 
than 5 days you are required to complete an application for Extended 
Leave for travel of 5 or more days. Ths form can be downloaded from the 
school website or is available at the school office.  The last school day for 
students in 2021 is Tuesday, 14th December.  Years 1 - 6 will return on 
Tuesday, 1st February, 2022 and kindergarten’s first full day for 2022 will 
be Thursday, 3rd February.  
If you are planning a holiday and your child/children won’t be 
returning on the first day of 2022 can you please complete an 
extended leave form before the end of 2021.  



RE NEWS    ADVENT

3rd Sunday of Advent - Lk 3:10-18
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke

What, then, must we do?

When all the people asked John, ‘What must we do?’ he answered, ‘If anyone has two 
tunics he must share with the man who has none, and the one with something to eat 
must do the same.’ There were tax collectors too who came for baptism, and these said 
to him, ‘Master, what must we do?’ He said to them, ‘Exact no more than your rate.’ Some 
soldiers asked him in their turn, ‘What about us? What must we do?’ He said to them, 
‘No intimidation! No extortion! Be content with your pay!’

A feeling of expectancy had grown among the people, who were beginning to think that 
John might be the Christ, so John declared before them all, ‘I baptise you with water, 
but someone is coming, someone who is more powerful than I am, and I am not fit to 
undo the strap of his sandals; he will baptise you with the Holy Spirit and fire. His 
winnowing-fan is in his hand to clear his threshing-floor and to gather the wheat into 
his barn; but the chaff he will burn in a fire that will never go out.’ As well as this, there 
were many other things he said to exhort the people and to announce the Good News 
to them.
4th Sunday of Advent - Lk 1:39-45
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke

Why should it happen that I am honoured with a visit from the mother of my Lord?

Mary set out and went as quickly as she could to a town in the hill country of Judah. 
She went into Zechariah’s house and greeted Elizabeth. Now as soon as Elizabeth 
heard Mary’s greeting, the child leapt in her womb and Elizabeth was filled with the Holy 
Spirit. She gave a loud cry and said, ‘Of all women you are the most blessed, and 
blessed is the fruit of your womb. Why should I be honoured with a visit from the mother 
of my Lord? For the moment your greeting reached my ears, the child in my womb leapt 
for joy. Yes, blessed is she who believed that the promise made her by the Lord would be 
fulfilled.’

 

 
 



RE NEWS    
CHRISTMAS 

Even though people are surrounded by department store decorations, commercials, 
Christmas carols, special foods, and the like, we believe that the Christmas celebration 
actually evolved from the humble story of a young woman giving birth in the straw in a 
stable. 

What do you think went through Joseph’s mind as he witnessed Mary giving birth to a 
baby? What do you think went through Mary’s mind as she struggled with the birth 
experience?

The Christmas story is full of symbols. Jesus, who becomes our bread and wine – our 
nourishment – is laid in a manger, the feeding trough for the animals. Jesus, who is the 
champion of poor people, is born into a homeless family. Poor shepherds were the first 
to welcome the Messiah that the Jewish people had been awaiting for generations. 
The symbol of angels singing and praising God was a good clue that something out of 
the ordinary was happening.

Modern Christmas stories use different symbols to make the same points: Rudolph, 
the ‘poorest’ reindeer, becomes the champion; and Frosty, a snowman, transforms 
children’s lives.

What story from your own personal Christmas experiences has special meaning or 
symbolism? Share these with your families on Christmas day.

At OLOL the children will be celebrating Christmas by visiting the nativity set up in the 
hall. They will experience the preparation Mary and Joseph experienced during 
advent leading up to the birth of Jesus on Christmas Day. They will have the 
opportunity to share their own personal Christmas story experiences.

 

 
 



RE NEWS    
OLOL CHRISTMAS  REFLECTION

The children at OLOL had a rich experience learning about 
Mary and Joseph’s preparation for the birth of their son 
Jesus during Advent leading up to Christmas. They also 
reflected on how Mary and Joseph supported Jesus during 
his time on earth. Below are some photos of our Christmas 
reflection. Click here to watch the video 2021 Christmas 
Reflection OLOL

 

 
 

https://youtu.be/hNFh0ELvaVs
https://youtu.be/hNFh0ELvaVs


 

 
 



 

 
 



RE NEWS    
ST VINCENT DE PAUL HAMPER APPEAL

A huge thank you to all the families who have contributed to 
the St Vincent de Paul appeal for 2021. It is through your 
support and generous donations that they can continue to do 
the good works to those who turn to them for help at 
Christmas.

This years Christmas Appeal is ‘no child should be born into a 
world without hope’. Please highlight this appeal over the 
Christmas season by taking further action at home with family 
and friends. 

 

 
 



2021 OL󰈮󰈴 󰉈n󰇷 o󰇿 Y󰈩󰇽r 
Liv󰈩 󰈠󰉃󰈹󰇵am E󰉏󰈩󰈞t󰈻

Eve󰈝󰉄 Ima󰈇󰈩 Liv󰈩 󰈠󰉃󰈹󰇵am L󰈎󰈝󰈕

End of Year and Year 6 
Graduation Mass
Church
9:15 am
Thursday 9th December

https://youtu.be/IYPyueSJ
xKc

Year 6 Graduation 
Ceremony
School Hall
11:00 am
Thursday 9th December

https://youtu.be/_NdSZzK
Q6pY

https://youtu.be/IYPyueSJxKc
https://youtu.be/IYPyueSJxKc
https://youtu.be/_NdSZzKQ6pY
https://youtu.be/_NdSZzKQ6pY


Congratulations to students who received Gold and FIA Awards

Kinder Emilia Bogicevic, Alexander McInnes, Jasmeen Singh

Year 1 Rmaanjot Singh, Isabella Chebat, Jacob Spadaro, Aiden Rodriguez

Year 2 Myra Risal, Julian Martinez, Olivia Penumethsa, Kiyana Cassaniti

Year 3 Sukhleen Insan, Sienna Bayeh, Indie-Rose Scanlan, Tatjana Paku

Year 4 Vicky Su, Levi Dickson, Rubie Daaboul, Laura Perkins

Year 5 DeAsia Fatafehi, Shaan Patel, Sophie Shaw, Kara Whybin

Year 6 Mayanna Watts, Lucas Laus, Vrinda Kumar, Emily Biziuk

TERM 4 MERIT AWARDS
Kindergarten Kevleen Basra, Nivani Vithanage, Nathan Wrigley, Suvaka Sayanthan, Lucas Sager,  Flynn Massey,

Jaxon Blackshaw, Geoffrey Almadass, Kosta Klavdiou, Woody Zhu, Shivang Ballupet-Prasad,
Cadence Singh, Mary Garas, Eden Le-Cornu Star, Eymen Ozbay, Mila Moussa, Flynn Massey,
Chloe Rodrigues, Nysa Padamati, Claire Nguyen

Year 1 Madison Stanley, Evelyn Zaw, Tyrone Dauda, Lily Whybin, Joshua Coleman,
Josie Steele, Aiden Rodriguez, Liam Thapa, Elijah Sibilant, Ellie Kluge, Soane Kama, Miya Gurung
Arush Soni, Skylah Smith, Sunshine Insan, Angelina Sibilant, Constantine Aspiris

Year 2 Ava Liaros, Jude Feliciak, Oscar Laskowski, Sanvi Pragash, Alexander Nowak, 
Alexander Madejski, Vivaan Desai, Charlize McLoynes, Joshua Blackshaw, Summer Sindel
Aayra Rana

Year 3 Isaac Abdel-ahad, Lachlan Byrne, Mikylah Fontanilla, Ariah Moss, 
Charbel Abou-Yaghi, Hayley Greentree-Davis, Bobby Li, Saanvi Mistry, 
Sabareesh Srisankaran, Anish Parasnis, Tyson Mowbray, Sofia Rincon Escobar,
Darshan Sayanthan, Anthony Melke, Alexis Avia, Jeremiah Khattar, Lachlan Osborne

Year 4 Charlotte Martin, Luke Butylewicz, Yana Patel, Amber Patel, Thomas Cadavid, 
Christina LaGuidara, Mahaa-Lini Mahendrarajah, Ava Nowak, Jonathan Awkar, Avleen Singh,
Karlos Ravic, Bianca Fiorenza, Lachlan Greentree-Davis, Pearl Grover, Ivy Guo,
Charlotte Sibilant, Nathan Smith, Vicky Su, Lucas Watts

Year 5 Ada Feliciak, Jack Burns, Ujaan Roy, Anika Thakur, Ben Albion, Jamie Hallett
Nathan Bayeh, Danielle Katafono, Ashton McLoynes, Javiar BouSerhal, Kristena Azrag,
Sleiman Awkar, Laumanu Kama

Year 6 Nivriti Padamati, Richard Zhuang, Riley Ballment, Pranshu Kumar,
Kathryn Andrew, Piper Sullivan, Latai Kama, Andre Roy, Ashley-Louise Tenn



2021 Our Lady Of Lourdes Awards 
Ceremony

On Tuesday 1st December  2021, Our Lady of Lourdes celebrated a wonderful 
year of learning as we congratulated students on their achievements and 
farewelled much loved staff as they continue  their teaching journey in other 
schools.  Awards were given for:

Christian Living Award The Christian Leadership Award is given to children who consistently display a 
caring attitude towards others. They are fair, responsible, respectful and trustworthy.  These children reflect our 
school rules in attitude and actions. They are cooperative and demonstrate exemplary behaviour. 



Academic Achievement Award - The Academic Achievement Award is given to children 
who have worked beyond grade expectations demonstrating initiative in pursuit of excellence and 
independence. They show creative and critical thinking in response to tasks. These children strive 
to do their personal best with a positive attitude towards learning and school life.



The Individual Achievement Award- The Individual Achievement Award is 
given to children who have displayed consistent effort throughout the year. These 
children demonstrate a positive attitude towards their work and have shown a 
noted improvement. 



The Sport Award Recipient- 

Cameron Fahey

The Creative Arts Award 
Recipient- 

Emily Essex

Mary MacKillop Award 
Recipient-
Lucas Laus

The School Service Award 
Recipient-
Valerie Sulaiman 



Kindergarten Orientation
Last week the 2022 Kindergarten children attended their orientation visit at OLOL and their 
parents were involved in a unique information night undertaken via a zoom meeting. It was  
most successful with both adults and children, meeting new people and creating new 
networks as they join the OLOL community. We make these newest and youngest members 
of our community most welcome. 

This time of transition to school is a time that is exciting and no doubt a time of nervousness 
as well. When parents reflect back on the birth of their new baby they held great hopes for 
their child for the future and also some fears. When discussing with new families their hopes 
they often express that they want a good education for their child, for them to be able to make 
friends and for their child to be happy at school and in life. The success of your child’s 
education is reliant on the relationships that parents, children and staff form at OLOL. Both 
experience and research tell us this. School personnel and parents must work with one 
another to form positive, open relationships. When we focus on working together as partners 
in the education of your child we need to keep the following principles in focus: 

❏ All families and schools want the best for their children.
❏ All children have the right to reach their full potential.
❏ Families are the first and continuing educators of their children.
❏ Effective schools provide a nurturing and supportive learning environment.
❏ Families and schools value quality teaching and respect teachers’ professional 

expertise.
❏ Families and schools value the diversity of families and use this for building 

partnerships and communities Family-school partnerships are based on mutual 
responsibility, respect and trust 

❏ Family-school partnerships improve student motivation and learning
❏ Family-school partnerships strengthen the connections between schools and their 

communities and strengthen their community 

At OLOL we place value on continuing positive, mutually respectful relationships where 
families and schools work together to ensure optimum success for all children. 



Kindergarten Orientation
Continued….



BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
AT SCHOOL

Children wishing to share a 
birthday treat with their friends 
are encouraged bring in either 
wrapped lollipops or a small 
packet of chips. These can be 
distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

Water Bottles 
Reminder to all parents to continue 
to send their children to school with 

water bottles in 2021. Under the 
current COVID 19 guidelines school 

bubblers have been turned off so 
children need to bring their own 

water. 
Thank you for your support 

Swimming Carnival

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, we 
have not been able to hold our 

annual swimming carnival this year. 
The carnival will be held on 

Tuesday the 1st of February 2022 
at Blacktown Aquatic Centre from 
12-3pm. This carnival will be for 

COMPETITIVE SWIMMERS ONLY 
and students must be transported to 
and from the venue by a parent or 

carer.  
Please read the note that was sent 
out for more information and return 

the permission slip ASAP if your 
child is attending the carnival. 

Term 4, 2021 Fee Information Statements have now been 
issued to families. If you have not received a statement please 
contact the School Office. 
We are aware of the financial strain that COVID-19 is having 
on some families and its impact on their capacity to pay 
school fees. Families experiencing hardship are encouraged 
to seek support. If you have any queries regarding your 
account or your payment arrangements, please contact Anne 
on 02 8869 6800 or  olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au.
If you are already on a payment arrangement or are awaiting 
the outcome of a concession application, then this statement 
will be for information purposes only.

School Billing have processed reversals of cancelled 
Excursions/activities due to COVID-19 Lockdown & 
restrictions. This is reflected in the Fee Information 
Statement. If your account is in credit due to the reversal, 
the credit will be applied against your 2022 School Fees.

Thank you for your support with this matter.

Thank You !!

A big thank you to the parent 
group for the generous donation 
of $5000 which has enabled us 

to purchase much needed 
readers for our K - 2 students.

This has enabled us to purchase 
almost 900 new readers. These 

readers are currently being 
added to our system and will be 
in the students hands early next 

year.
The staff are very excited about 
these new resources as we are 
sure the students will be when 

they see them!

mailto:olol-shlsfees@parra.catholic.edu.au
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Happy_Birthday!.png
https://pixabay.com/illustrations/swimmer-swim-lake-sports-waters-3559767/


ICE BLOCKS NOW ONLY AVAILABLE TO 
PURCHASE ON QKR! APP.

LAST DAY  FRIDAY 10TH DECEMBER 2021

To comply with COVID-Safe practices, Our Lady of Lourdes is now a cashless school. To 
maintain Ice Block sales in a COVID safe way we have introduced a pre-order system 
using the QKR! app. 
If you would like a zooper dooper for your child on a Monday, Wednesday or Friday you 
will need to pre-order by 11:00 am on the day. Zooper doopers will be sold for $1 each. 
Please do not send cash to avoid any disappointment. This can only purchased through 
the app from now on. This is available now on the Qkr! app.

You will need to set up a profile for each of your children on the Qkr! app so the ice block 
will be delivered to their classroom. Please ensure that your child’s class and year group 
is selected. A helpful guide is attached. Here is also a video for helpful guides for using 
the Qkr! app for purchases. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4

Thank you for your support. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjH9HjbpiE4






UNIFORM ORDERS
A friendly reminder that all orders are to be placed on the QKR app by MasterCard. Please follow 
the instructions below.

Delivery to the school is every Thursday during the school term free of charge and 
orders must be placed by 4pm Tuesday for delivery on Thursday.

All  uniforms delivered to school will then be sent home via your child.

The last delivery for uniforms in 2021 will be tomorrow, 9th December.

The first delivery in 2022 will be Friday, 28th January, please ensure that you place your 
order before Tuesday, 25th January for delivery before school starts in 2022.





Please refer to the size chart when ordering uniforms






